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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

STATEMENT FROM 
ALLIANCE FOR DOWNTOWN NEW YORK ON 
CUNY’S FITERMAN HALL 
Fiterman Hall Must Be Deconstructed and Rebuilt, says President 
Elizabeth H. Berger; Further Delays Threaten Lower Manhattan’s Standing as a 

Premiere Business and Residential District 
New York, June 20, 2008 — 

Good afternoon Chairman Gerson, Chairman Barron.

I am Elizabeth H. Berger, president of the Alliance for Downtown New York.

I am here to voice the Lower Manhattan business and residential community’s collective frustration that Fiterman Hall is still standing.
It is hard to believe that this once critically important community and New York City resource remains long abandoned, boarded up and shrouded in black.

What should by now be a vibrant, new, state-of-the-art center for learning, another success story in Lower Manhattan’s remarkable renaissance, is still a foreboding presence that continues to cast a physical and symbolic pall over Lower Manhattan.
With no date set for deconstruction or reconstruction of the new Fiterman Hall, it is likely that the Borough of Manhattan Community College, Downtown’s landmark public institution of higher learning, will still be “recovering” come the 10th anniversary of 9/11.

This is not acceptable.

The shrouded Fiterman Hall is a symbol of what was, not what is, and must be deconstructed and rebuilt now.
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Like the rest of Lower Manhattan, the Borough of Manhattan Community College suffered terrible damage on September 11, 2001.

Despite great challenges, BMCC has done a remarkable job of emerging from this tragedy bigger, stronger and more vital than ever. Enrollment at the school has increased 20% since the Fall of 2001, and its success is one reason why Lower Manhattan is a global model of a 21st century business district, a 24/7 live/work community with 311,000 employees, 50,000 residents and six million annual visitors. Over the past three years, nearly 200 companies have relocated to Lower Manhattan from midtown and other parts of the metropolitan area, leasing nearly 4.5 million square feet of space.
A new Fiterman Hall is vital to Lower Manhattan’s and BMCC’s future growth, and further delay cannot be an option.

CUNY has a magnificent plan for a new Fiterman Hall – Let’s get on with it.  

Deconstructing and rebuilding Fiterman Hall is critical to keeping Lower Manhattan a competitive and world-renowned business district and residential community. It must be done right, it must be done safely, and it must be done now.
Thank you. 





###

The mission of the Alliance for Downtown New York is to be the principal organization that provides Lower Manhattan's historic financial district with a premier physical and economic environment, advocates for businesses and property owners and promotes the area as a world-class destination for companies, workers, residents and visitors. The Downtown Alliance manages the Downtown-Lower Manhattan Business Improvement District (BID), serving an area roughly from City Hall to the Battery, from the East River to West Street.

